
FRIENDS’ AGM - SATURDAY 
25 OCTOBER AT 10AM 
The Annual General Meeting of 
the Friends will take place on 
Saturday 25 October 2014 at 10am 
in the Library of the College (and 
not 10.30am as originally 
planned).  This year the AGM 
coincides with the installation of 
The Reverend Canon Hugh Lee as 
an Honorary Canon of The 
Cathedral of The Isles.  This will 
take place at 3pm and all Friends 
are invited to a Finger Buffet, the 
Installation which takes place at a 
Choral Evensong and Afternoon 
Tea afterwards.    
As the Cathedral is the smallest in  
Europe and as our catering is not 

unlimited it is important that 
you let us know whether or 
not you can attend the 
Installation before 4 October.   
You can reply by email: 
cathedral_cumbrae@btonnect.co
m, Telephone: 01475 530353 
(leave a message with your name 
and number if no reply)  
or by mail: The Warden, The 
College of The Holy Spirit, College 
Street, Millport, Isle of Cumbrae  
KA28 0HE 
There will be other invited guests 
so please reply promptly to ensure 
a place. 
 

CANON HUGH LEE 
Here is a short biography of the 
Reverend Canon Hugh Lee who is 
to be installed as an Honorary 
Canon of the Cathedral of The Isles 
on Saturday 25 October 2014.  
 
Hugh Lee was born at Harrogate in 
1941.  His father was a regular RAF 

officer and his mother had been 
born in the Argentine.  They 
married in India.  By the time Hugh 
was 10 years old the family had 
moved 6 times.  He went to board 
at Eccelsfechan then at Merchant 
Taylor's, Northwood. 
 
After a BSc at St Andrews he went 
to Edinburgh Theological College 
before ordination in 1967 as 
Deacon at St Margaret's Newlands 
by Bishop Francis Moncrieff for a 
three year curacy at St John's 
Dumfries.  He was priested in 1968 
in St Mary's Cathedral, Glasgow.  
In 1970 he started a second curacy 
at St Andrew's, Totteridge in the 
Diocese of St Albans under Bishop 
Robert Runcie. 
 
In 1973 he returned to Glasgow 
and Galloway Diocese as Rector of 
St James the Less, Springburn, 
Glasgow.  A new church was built 
in Bishopbriggs in 1980 and Hugh 
moved there.  He managed to 
incorporate much from the old 

church and also from St Andrews 
by the Green.  He was co-vendor 
of social services in the diocese for 
latter years with involvement with 
diocesan social worker and 
Barrowfield. 
 
In 1986 he moved to Crieff to be 
rector of St Columba's and St Serf's 
Comrie with St Fillan's, St Fillan's 
and, for 6 months, had 
responsibility for St James, Muthill.  
The old church at Crieff was 
already closed and the new one 
built when he was rector.  He 
never liked that building and was 
excluded from any real say in its 
design.  At Bishopbriggs he had 
enjoyed working very closely with 
architect.  The church in St Fillans 
closed and was sold in 1989 and 
shortly afterwards I became priest 
in charge St Angus, Lochearnhead.   
 
In 2001 he moved to be Rector of 
Holy Trinity, Dunoon and St. Paul's 
R o t h e s a y  w i t h  S t 
Martin’s,  Tighnabruaich.  He was 
elected synod clerk 2004 and 
therefore became a Canon of 
Cumbrae and Oban.  He retired as 
rector 2006 and was appointed 
Dioecesan Supernumerary and 
Diocesan Director of Ordinands.  
He  continued as Synod Clerk until 
2014.    

 
THE CATHEDRAL CHAPTER 
Bishop and Provost: The Right 
Reverend Kevin Pearson 
Canons: The Very Reverend 
Andrew Swift, Dean; the Very 
Reverend Nicki McNelly, Provost 
of Oban, The Reverend Simon 
McKenzie, Synod Clerk 
Honorary Canons: The Reverend 
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Canon Keith Pagan, The Reverend 
Canon Tom Jensen (Diocese of 
Delaware), The Reverend Canon 
David Day, The Right Reverend 
Canon John Ramadhani (Diocese 
of Zanzibar), The Reverend Canon 
Michael Porteus, The Reverend 
Canon Ivan Mann, The Reverend 
Canon Joyce Pow 
 

THE COLLEGE 
Since the last newsletter the 
College has been busy with groups 
staying and with bed and breakfast 
guests.  We did a lot of business 
during the Commonwealth Games 
and had guests travelling all the 
way up to Glasgow from the 
island.  We served a continental 
breakfast at 6am as well as a 
cooked breakfast at 9am and it 
seemed to work for the majority of 
guests.  
 
We have had three weddings in 
the Cathedral - one big one and 
two tiny ones - at one of which 
there was just the bride, the 
groom, their child, the priest and 
the organist.  The photographer 
and the hairdresser were the 
witnesses!  The bride still managed 
to arrive 15 minutes late and the 
photography lasted three hours! 
 
The Labyrinth retreat was much 
appreciated by those who came 
and the Isle of Cumbrae Summer 
Music attracted excellent students 
who performer on the Sunday 
afternoon.  Gusztav Fenyo and 
Agnes  Kally gave a marvellous 
recital of music for cello and piano 
on the Friday night and Gusztav 
gave a virtuoso solo piano recital 
to a large audience on the 
Saturday afternoon.   
 

THE LIBRARY 
The College Library is now 
catalogued and more or less 
sorted into sections.  There are 

over 3,600 books of which 2,900 
are theological.  I had wonderful 
assistance from volunteers from 
Ayrshire Decorative and Fine Arts 
Society and the Friends of the 
Cathedral and two teams worked 
over two weeks of four days firstly 
cataloguing all the books onto 
computer software and then 
moving the books from their 
jumbled state into new sections. 
 
The Library is now more or less 
exclusively 
t h e o l o g y 
with some 
poetry and 
c l a s s i c 
fiction in 
the small 
shelves above the old sofa 
between the two windows.  I have 
moved books on the history of the 
church in Scotland and in 
particular the Scottish Episcopal 
Church to the Common Room 
along with books on prayer and 
general religious books.  The North 
College is now light fiction and the 

Warden’s flat has a lot of history 
and other fiction. 
 
We extracted about thirty books 
from the collection of the founder, 
George Frederick Boyle and 
another thirty dating from before 
1800 which are in the Warden’s 
study.   
 
There were nearly three hundred 
books of sermons which are stored 
in the (less accessible) cupboards 
along with bibles, hymnbooks, 
prayer books and books in Latin 
and Greek which may not be 
generally useful for browsing.   

It is very exciting to know what we 
have and to be able to browse the 
shelves and find books of similar 
content in the same place and I am 
indebted to ADFAS and the 
Friends’ for their support. 
 

CATHEDRAL LIGHTING 
We now have a plan and a cost for 
the new lighting equipment and all 
the relevant bodies are being 
consulted.  It is 
hoped that this 
process will be 
c o m p l e t e 
before the 
Finance and 
Property Board 
of the Diocese 
meets in mid 
October which means that the 
Friends should be able to approve 
the plans at the AGM on Saturday 
25 October.  This would allow the 
work to be done over the winter - 
perhaps even completed by 
Christmas! 
 
 
 
 

CONTACTS 
Secretary: Anthea Clarke 
secretary@cumbraecathedralfriends.
com 
Treasurer and Membership Secretary: 
Sandy Morton (01475 530478) 
membership@cumbraecathedralfrien
ds.com 
www.cumbraecathedralfriends.com 
Warden: David Todd (01475 530353) 
cathedral_cumbrae@btconnect.com 

www.island-retreats.org 
 


